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	Minutes of the Meeting of the North Baddesley Parish Council Planning Committee, held on Monday 24th October 2016 at 7.00pm in the Pavilion, Recreation Ground, Sandy Lane, North Baddesley. 


	

	
	Present:  Cllrs  D Knight (in the Chair),  Mrs P Darnton, P Thompson and A Warnes
Absent:  Cllrs E Cosier, C Hill and J Madden
In Attendance:   Mr and Mrs Pimley (Editor of the Beadle) and J Harrington, Parish Clerk
                            (Minutes)
	

	16-17/0225
16-17/0226

	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Chris Hill who was away on holiday and Cllr Jackie Madden.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST/DISPENSATIONS
There were no declarations of interest/dispensations.

	

	15-16/0227
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS

	
	

	
	16/02431/FULLS
	Land at Luzborough Plantation,
Hoe Lane

North Baddesley
	Change of use from Woodland to Suitable Alternative Natural Greenspace (SANG) and associated development including pedestrian access, footpaths and lansdscaping.
No comment

	

	
	16/02432/OUTS
	Hoe Farm, Hoe Lane,
North Baddesley
	Outline application for up to 300 dwellings with associated open space, roads, parking, service infrastructure, allotments and landscaping and potential for ancillary uses including employment, retail and health provision; along with the creation of new vehicular access points to Hoe Lane and Sylvan Drive.  Objection – as attached
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	16/02585/FULLS
	17 Dibble Drive

North Baddesley
	Erection of bungalow (amended scheme)  Objection – concern over vehicle access and parking

	

	
	16/02525/FULLS 


	8 Sycamore Close

North Baddesley


	Raised wooden decking
No comment
	

	
	BEADLE DELIVERY

Cllr Knight welcomed Mr and Mrs Pimley to the meeting.  There were lengthy discussions over Beadle editing and printing cut off times and how they fitted in with the Scouts and their School holidays etc.with regard to delivery.  It was agreed that the Editor’s cut-off date would be moved from 10th of the month to the 1st of the month.  This would bring everything else back and should fit in with the Scouts’ availability to deliver.

The Chairman undertook to visit the Scouts with an updated list of all the roads in the village.  He would then check which roads were being delivered to by the Scouts.

RESOLVED:  that the Editor would change his cut-off date from 10th of the month to the 1st of the month and inform all his contacts.  The Clerk would liaise with the Scouts.  

that Cllr Knight would visit the Scouts with an updated list of roads in the village and check where the Scouts were delivering.
The Chairman thanked Mr and Mrs Pimley for attending and they left the meeting.

PAVILION CLEANER

There were discussions on how best to proceed with organising a new cleaner for the pavilion.  It was agreed that, in the first instance, a Recreation Ground Committee meeting needed to be arranged to update the cleaner’s contract.  Cllr Warnes undertook to look at the contract and draw up some suggestions.

RESOLVED:  that Cllr Warnes would draw up some suggestions with regard to updating the cleaner’s contract and the Recreation Ground Committee would arrange a meeting.

RESPONSE TO COUNCIL’S CORRESPONDENCE

There were lengthy discussions around who should respond to Council correspondence.  In general anything that the whole Council debated on and agreed upon would be responded to by the Clerk.  However there were instances where the Chairman felt he should respond to correspondence addressed to himself.

No Resolutions were agreed upon.
	

	16-17/0228
16-17/0229
16-17/0230
	
	

	
	MEETING OF 24TH OCTOBER 2016


	57

	16-17/0231
16-17/0232
16-17/0233
16-17/0234

	CORRESPONDENCE
ALLOTMENTS
Permission was granted for a plotholder to erect a shed on one of the allotments.

It was agreed that Cllr Warnes and Thompson would meet at the allotments to discuss any other outstanding issues.
RESOLVED:  that Cllr Warnes and Thompson would meet at the allotments

NOTICEBOARDS

There were discussions over the need for new noticeboards throughout the village.

It was agreed that a sub-committee needed to be set up to research the style colour and size of the noticeboards required and to decide on their locations.  The Clerk to seek members for the sub-committee.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would seek volunteers for the sub-committee.
ACCOUNTS

The accounts which were not approved at the last meeting on 10th October due to lack of time, were studied and approved.  Proposed Cllr P Thompson, Seconded Cllr D Knight.

OTHER CORRESPONDENCE 
TVBC – Join In, Recycle, Be A Recycling Star! – information on the Recycling Stars initiative by TVBC.
CPRE Hampshire Views – Autumn 2016
The meeting closed at 9pm

	


